
Nilka Gomez Named COO at Haber Law

MIAMI - April 3, 2024 - The leadership team at Haber Law today announced the promotion of

long-time office administrator, Nilka Gomez, to the position of Chief Operating Officer (COO). In

her new role, Gomez will continue her responsibility for overseeing the operational aspects of

the business, including managing Haber Law facilities, personnel, and information systems along

with managing the expansion of the Firm in both Fort Lauderdale and West Palm Beach, Fla.

According to Founding Shareholder David Haber, Gomez has been pivotal in responding to the

firm’s fast growth, onboarding more than 35-40 employees over the past four years.

“Her dedication has been instrumental in expanding the Firm and ensuring its seamless

operation, particularly during the challenges posed by COVID-19 and the integration of the

Gursky & Ragan team,” says Haber. “Promoting her to COO is a natural, well-earned elevation

for Nilka, as her dedication, expertise, and contributions have been instrumental in our Firm’s

continued growth and success.”

“I'm deeply honored and grateful for the trust given to me by the Firm. I look forward to

contributing to our ongoing success, and extend my gratitude to our team for their support and

commitment,” said Gomez.

Gomez has worked in the legal field for more than 24 years and has extensive experience

building and leading legal organizations. She has also served as the Director of the South Florida

Chapter of the Association of Legal Administrators and has a Masters of Business Administration

with a focus on HR Management from Florida International University.

About Haber Law

Haber Law is a law firm based in Miami, Florida, that specializes in Complex Business Litigation,

Construction Law, Real Estate, Finance, Transactional Law, and Condominium Association and

HOA Law. The Firm is committed to its core values of integrity, service, dedication, innovation,

diversity, and success. Haber Law can be found online at www.haber.law and can be reached at

305-379-2400.


